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REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS 

RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT 

June 4, 2025 

 

     The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on June 4, 2025, at 7:00 P.M. at the 

District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave 

Mauck, Mike Nolan and Russ Bayersdorf. There were two landowners in attendance. 

 

CONSENT AGENDA 

     Treasurer’s report, regular meeting minutes of May 7, 2025; driveway permits, and “other” permits 

were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized. 

  

2025-2026 FISCAL YEAR BUDGET REVIEW 

     The Board approved the 2025-2026 Fiscal Year Budget in the amount of $ 1,465,250.00 which 

reflects a 1% reduction from last year. 

 

APPOINTMENT OF BOARD MEMBERS 

     Dave Mauck was appointed President of the Ranger Drainage District Board of Supervisors and Russ 

Beyersdorf was appointed Secretary.   

 

APPOINTMENT OF CONSULTANTS  

     The Board appointed the following consultants for Fiscal Year 2025-2026 

Lewis, Longman & Walker – Legal Council 

Wohlfarth Consulting Group – Engineering Firm 

Moore & Company – Accounting Firm 

Grau & Associates – Auditing Firm 

 

EASEMENT VACATE REQUEST – UNIT 7A BLOCK 2 LOT 36 

     After strong consideration the Board tabled the subject of vacating two easements on the property 

listed above.  The Board would like more information as to what the plans are for this area and 

depicted on the survey.  Once resubmitted they will re review. 

 

 

MITTAN LAWSUIT 
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     Mr. Behn reported that Mediation is scheduled for June 11, 2025. 

 

FASD ANNUAL MEETING 

     Mr. Behn reminded the Board they must complete a four hour Ethics class by December 31, 2025.  

Mr. Behn will be teaching this class at the FASD Annual Meeting on June 15th . 

 

8th ANNUAL CECIL DAVIS AGRI-SCIENCE OUTSTANDING ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 

     Supervisor Russ Beyersdorf reported that the recipient of this year’s Cecil Davis Agri-Science 

Outstanding Achievement Award was Aubree Monroe. Aubree was presented with a plaque and laptop 

for her achievements. The Wedgefield K-8 Ag Department was awarded $500.00. 

   

   The District would like to thank the following vendors/individuals for their generous donations. 

 

Seth Behn - Lewis, Longman & Walker 

William Capko – Lewis, Longman & Walker 

Wilson Way – WC Consulting Group, LLC 

Richard Wohlfarth – WC Consulting Group, LLC 

Robert Goderis & Sons 

Suzanne & David VanWormer 

Brad Meyers – Leasing 2, Inc. 

 

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 07:50 P.M. 


